
NOTICE TO THE PUBLIC 

CDBG SUBSTANTIAL AMENDMENT 

 
The City of Rome intends to undertake a “substantial” amendment and amend the spending plan 

for the 2024 CDBG program year.  

 

Amendment in bold and underlined 

Current Amounts Proposed Amounts 

 

 

2024 Entitlement Allocation   $964,731  $964,731 

       

Project Level 

Planning & Administration   $164,004  $164,004 

Public Services    $125,415  $125,415 

Public Facilities    $482,366  $367,366 

Economic Development   $96,473  $211,437 

Real Property      $96,473  $96,473 

 

 

The Urgent Need National Objective will be used to allow grant reimbursements to affected 

businesses as a direct result of the July 16, 2024 Tornado and associated Emergency Declaration. 

 

Beginning Wednesday October 9, 2024, the substantial amendment will be on file for public 

review and comment for the next 30 days at the following locations: 

 

• Jervis Public Library, 613 N. Washington Street. 

 

• Rome Housing Authority, 200 N. Levitt Street. 

 

• Copper City Community Connection, 305 E. Locust Street. 

 

• South Rome Senior Center, 112 Ridge Street. 

 

• Rome City Hall, Department of Community & Economic Development, 198 N. 

Washington Street, 3rd floor. 

 

• City of Rome website:  www.romenewyork.com 

 

Any citizen wishing to comment on the substantial amendment may do so either in writing to the 

Department of Community & Economic Development, City Hall, 198 N. Washington Street, 



Rome, New York 13440, or by e-mail to adamore@romecitygov.com.  Comments may be 

directed to the Department of Community & Economic Development until Friday, November 8, 

2024.  All comments will be included in the substantial.  After such date, the amendment will be 

legislated through the Rome Common Council. 

              
LEGAL SECTION 

Tuesday, October 8, 2024 

1/TIME 
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